

Dear prayer partner,

We praise the Lord!

We thank and praise the Lord for the many opportunities over the past month to share His heart for children, families, and communities across South Africa and beyond. We're also grateful for those we've been able to equip to carry this same message.

We give thanks for our faithful team of intercessors who stand in the gap for us. Your prayers are deeply appreciated.

Marie-Jean Brink recently presented a paper on <u>"Fostering Children's Spirituality During the Early Childhood Phase in the Christian Faith Community"</u> at a Youth Conference at the University of Pretoria. It was well received and sparked meaningful discussion.



TRAINING

- In line with our mission to multiply those who can train others, we will present a
 Training of Trainers Course from 11 to 15 August. Please pray for godly wisdom,
 insight, and clear guidance for the presenters, as well as for the right participants
 to attend.
- Dirk Coetsee is currently in Egypt, leading two Serving God Together camps and training tutors in the Entering the World of Children Course. Please pray for strength and wisdom.
- A Walking with Wounded Children (WWWC) course will be presented in Pretoria in October. Please pray that God will bring the right participants and provide for those unable to afford the course.
- A team of supporters from the Czech Republic will visit Courtney and Monia in Zambia from 28 July to 25 August. Please pray for the final preparations, including completing the guest communal space and managing logistics, as they take part in four holiday clubs.
- From 28 July to 1 August, the WWWC Course will be presented in Wortelgat, Stanford. Pray that God will use this course to bring deep restoration to each participant, offer fresh insight into children's trauma, and empower Jill Ann, Odette, and Maria, who have specifically requested prayer, to serve Him with excellence.



OTHER PRAYER REQUESTS

- Several staff members are facing health challenges, financial strain, or family hardships. Please pray for strong faith, resilience, and the Lord's comfort.
- Rudi Mans is in conversation with a radio station on the West Rand to develop and present a series of messages for families, children, and young adults. Please pray for wisdom and open doors.
- Our revised constitution has been submitted to the Department of Social Development as part of our NPO registration process (we are currently registered as an NPC). Please pray for favour and a smooth approval process.





"Devote yourselves to prayer, being watchful and thankful. And pray for us, too, that God may open a door for our message, so that we may proclaim the mystery of Christ."

Colossians 4:3

Basilea NPC (Reg.: 1989/003808/08), t/a Petra Institute

VAT Number: 4500251527

Public Benefit Organisation: 130002528





